
1 
 

 Vermillion Township  
Regular Meeting Minutes 

September 1, 2022 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Larry Ring 
Supervisor Audrey Felty 
Clerk Cindy Ladzun 
Treasurer Nick Rueger 
Attorney Leah Koch  
 

Chairman Ring opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The 
supervisors reviewed the August 4, 2022 meeting minutes and Felty motioned to accept them as 
written. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. The supervisors reviewed 
the August 11, 2022 special meeting minutes and Felty motioned to accept them as written. Ring 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Rueger presented the claims to the board. Ring motioned to accept the claims as presented. Felty 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. Rueger presented a verbal summary of 
the treasurer’s report. Felty motioned to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Ring seconded 
the motion; all were favor and the motion carried.   
 
Permits: 
• Lofquist attended the meeting to request a permit for an ag shed. A copy of his application was 

presented to the supervisors. Felty made a motion to accept the ag shed application. Ring 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.    

  
Old Business: 
• Dakota County Environmental Resources - Valerie Neppl, Groundwater Protection Unit Supervisor 

attended the meeting to let the town board know that the Agriculture Chemical Reduction Effort 
(ACRE) Plan is out for public review. She also let the board know that Dakota County is hosting a 
“We are Water” exhibit at the Pleasant Hills Library from October 13th - December 5th. And finally, 
residents with private wells can bring in a water sample on October 27th to the Pleasant Hills 
Library where it will be tested for nitrates and results of the test will be given right then and there.    
 

New Business:    
• Otte Excavating - Bryce Otte attended the meeting to introduce his company as the new road and 

bridge contractor for the township.  
• Election Judge - It was discussed that the township would benefit from having one more election 

judge trained and available for use at the General Election. Felty motioned to approve Jessica 
Dressely as an additional election judge for the township. Ring seconded the motion; all were in 
favor and the motion carried.     

• Hwy 52 Access from 170th Street - Ring explained that Bryant Ficek, an engineer from MnDOT 
would like the township to entertain the idea of closing the access to 170th Street East on the west 
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side of Hwy 52. Koch would be able to draft a resolution of support if the board is in favor. Further 
discussion on this will take place at a future meeting.           

 
Other Business: 
Residents, James Sathra and Loren Kahl are concerned that one of the supervisors from the three-
person board is always missing or arriving late and something needs to be done about this. 
 
Attorney Koch noted that she has been working with Mark Ryan of the VRWJPO and Clerk Ladzun to 
make the Water Resources Management Ordinance flow with the ordinances of Vermillion Township. 
Nothing has substantially changed from Model Ordinance and believes this will be coming in front of 
the board for review soon. 
  
Felty would like to set up a work session so the board members could discuss what their jobs are 
within the township. It was noted that everyone on the board is fairly new and may not know what 
they are supposed to be doing. Koch will provide a checklist on what would need to be done in order 
for the board to hold a meeting of this type.  
 
Ring received a complaint from a resident in the Empire area that was concerned of a neighbor that 
was stacking pallets on their property line. The Hasting Fire Chief met Ring at the property and it was 
explained to the resident that they had 30 days to move the pallets to a certain distance and height 
per the Fire Chief’s recommendations.   
 
Adjourn 
At 8:05 p.m. Felty motioned to adjourn. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion 
carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 
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